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Candidates for bishop

traverse the Islands | Story, Page B
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Cloclcwise, from top left: All the candidates with
forum moderator Dr. Jonipher Kwong at Christ
Church, Kealakekua; The Rev. David Y. Ota at a
Honolulu restaurant; The Rev. Kathleen Cullinane
and Bishop Search Committee member the Rev.
Rob DeWoite at the group's hotel on Kaua'i; The
Rev. Dr. David G. Moore at Holy Apostles, Hilo;
The Rev. Canon Howard Anderson, Ph.D., left,
and the Rev. Dr. Joy Rogers, right, with Bishop
Search Committee chairperson Cecilia Fordham
at 'lolani Scfiool; The Rev. Canon Robert L.
Fitzpatrick at Holy Apostles, Hilo.
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Remember the saints in your life
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

At the 38th Annual Meeting of the
Diocesan Convention, we elected the V

Bishop of Hawai'i and the XI Bishop in
the Hawaiian Islands. The canonical
process that requires the consent of a ma-

jority of bishops with jurisdiction and a
majority of Diocesan Standing Commit-
tees is now underway. God willing, the Pre-

siding Bishop along with other bishops
wiU ordain the bishop-elect to the Episco-

pate on Saturday, March 10, 2007. On that
day I will resign my jurisdiction as the W
Bishop ofHawai'i, becoming the Resigned
Bishop of Hawai'i so that I can begin my

retirement on April 1.
I write these words with some nostalgia

as I sit in my office looldng across the park-
ing lot towards St. Andrew's Priory School.
Written words remind me that the transi-
don between episcopates moves forward.

The Church in Hawai'i continues its life of
mission and ministry during the transition

and into a new and exciting future with
the next Bishop ofHawai'i.

Even with a strong sense of moving for-

ward, there is remembering of the past, so

that we can learn from our history and
those who have gone before us. As I look
at Transfiguradon Hall of the Priory, I can
again picture the Sisters of the Transfigu-
ration sitting on the balcony overlooking
Queen Emma Square. I will always be in
awe of the Sisters' dedicated commitment

to the Priory and its mission, and the per-
petuadon of Queen Emma's vision for the

education of young women. They are the

The Right Rev.
Richard S.O. Chang

BISHOP OF HAWAI'I

icons that remmd me that service requires

faith in Jesus.
I remember Byron Devonish, the first

African American in my life, a mentor, and
friend. Byron dedicated his life in service
to the church. He was my acolyte master, a

stern disciplinarian like Father Bray whom
he worshipped. Byron was an icon of ser-

vice at the Cathedral. He helped me un-
derstand the place of discipline and sacri-
fice m a life of service. Long-dme mem-

bers of the Cathedral and St. Paul's
Church can tell you about the ways in
which Byron served others.

I remember Richard Sloggett, my first
and only Senior Warden, at All Saints
Church, Kapa'a. Dick was a wise counselor

who listened untiringly to a young rector.
He was the one who first asked me again
and again to reflect upon the question,
"How will your decision and ministry pro-
claim the Gospel and the church?" Dick

helped me understand the importance of
the community in a ministry of service.

As we enter these months of bransidon

and preparation for our new bishop and
celebrate All Saints' Day, I encourage you
to reflect upon our past heroes and recog-

nize how their lives witnessed to their faith

© s ^

BISHOP'S
VISITATION
SCHEDULE

November 2006

Nov 12 .............St. James, Kamuela,

Big Island
Nov 19..............St. Luke's, Honolulu

Nov 26..........St. Andrew's Cathedral

December 2006

Dec 3...............St. Nicholas', Kapolei

Dec 10.....St. George's, Pearl Harbor

Dec. 17........S1 Clement's, Honolulu

Dec. 24.........St. Andrew's Cathedral

January 2007

Jan 7 ....................Grace, Ho'olehua,

Moloka'i

Jan 21 ......................St. Augustine's,

Big Island
Jan 28 .....St. Matthew's, Waimanalo

in Jesus. Remember the saints of God who
touched you then and who touch you now.

Give thanks to God for each one who
shapes your faith in Jesus and enables your
ministry today.

Faithfully yours,
+Richard

Bishop candidates go on quick tour
By the time you read this, we

as a Diocese will have elected
our next diocesan Bishop. As I

write this, the decision has not
yet been made — or at least not

been collectively voted upon!
During the first week of Octo-

ber, the sue

candidates vis-

ited each of
our islands, ac-

companied by
almost 20 oth-

er travelers:

spouses, a

The Rev. moderator, a

chaplain, and
Search Com-

CHRONICLE

EDITOR
mittee mem-

bers. Some of

the Search
Committee served as "shep-

herds" — people to watch over

each of the candidates.

On each of five islands, the
candidates made a presenta-

don to Convention delegates
and others, telling of them-

selves and answering questions

posed by the Search Commit-
tee and the audience. Dr.

Jonipher Kwong of the Samari-
tan Counseling Center served
as the able moderator for these

gatherings.

PHOTO BY THE REV. LIZ ZlVANOV

The community that traveled together for a week throughout the islands, gathered on their last day at
Christ Church, Kealakekua. Back row, L to R: The Rev. David nfloore, Sarah Moore, Cecilia Fordham,
the Rev. Bob Fitzpatrick, the Rev. Kate Culiinane, the Rev. Rob DeWolfe, Nat Rogers, the Rev. Karen
Swanson, the Rev. David Ota, Dr. Jonipher Kwong, the Rev. fVJoki Hino. Front row, L to R: Stuart
Ghing, the Rev. Howard Anderson, Bea Fitzpatrick, Hana Arce, Linda Anderson, the Rev. Joy Rogers,
Marilyn Cleghorn, Bud Greer, the Rev. Liz Zivanov.

The presentation events

ranged from 250-plus people in
an auditorium-like setting on
O'ahu to a small, intimate gath-

ering on Moloka'i.

We present just a few scenes
from this whirlwind tour on our
cover this month. By now, you

know which of these six people
will be our next bishop, and his

or her name is being circulated
among diocesan bishops and
standing committees for con-

sent. We will tell more in the
December/January^ issue.
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DIOCESE.COM NEWS FROM AROUND THE DlOCESE

SWorley Frech retires after
27 years at Trinity

The Rev. Morley Frech is retiring as Rec-
tor of Trinity By-the-Sea, Kihei, Maui, after
27 years in the position. His retirement be-
comes effective at the end of November,

but his last Sunday at Trinity is the Sunday
after All Saints Day, November 5. He plans
to move to the mainland.

Godly P8ay accreditation
training here in January

The Christian Formation Commission
is sponsoring an Accreditation Training
for adults interested in implementing
Godly Play in their congregations. The
training will be held on January 11-13,
2007, at St. Andrew's Cathedral. The cost

is $325 per pardcipant, which includes
meals, snacks, and materials. Brochures

are available upon request. Please contact

Jenny Wallace at St. Andrew's Cathedral,

Queen Emma Square, Honolulu, HI
96813.

The training involves 18 supervised
hours, and The Center for the Theology of
Childhood awards a certificate for this

trammg.

The goal of training is to present Godly
Play to adult learners in the same spirit
that the language of the Christian People
is presented to children. This is because
people usually teach as they were taught.
Our training is also presented in a way that
encourages life-long learning. Pracddng

one's art is also important, but less because

"practice makes perfect" than "practice al-

lows the depth to be discovered" and flu-
ency to be expanded.

Godly Play needs to be learned from
the inside out. This certification workshop,

therefore, emphasizes process. You will ex-

perience a Godly Play class in a beautiful,
well-equipped classroom and then reflect
on the experience with seasoned trainers

who have learned how to guide such dis-
cussions. A second major focus is on the

PHOTO BY LOUISE EMERY

Mrs. Evalynn Quisenberry of St. Clement's, Honolulu, gives guidance in art and drawing
to participants in the Special Angels ministry during a celebration held at Calvary Church,
Kane'ohe, on August 12.

practice of the lessons. Each participant is
expected to practice and teU a Godly Play
story to a small group of other participants
and a trainer. Through this practice, you

will gain the experience of knowing that
whatever happens in a storytelling situa-
don, you win be able to sustam the story.

Special Angels' group
meets at Calvaiy, Kane'ohe

On Saturday, August 12, Calvary Episco-
pal Church, Kane'ohe, hosted a "Special

Angels" Ministry and Angel Rock Celebra-

tion.

This ministry welcomes mentally chal-
lenged adults to pardcipate in a spiritual

ministry along with the enjoyment of danc-
ing, games, refreshments and water color-

mg arts and free-hand drawing under the

guidance and supervision of Mrs. Evalynn

Quisenberry, St. Clement's Episcopal

Book signing at St. Ciemenfs

PHOTO BY THE REV. LIZ ZlVANOV

In September, people had the opportunity to meet the Rev. Bill Miller at St.
Clement's in Honolulu, and ask IVIiller to sign copies of his book, The Gospel Ac-
cording to Sam. jVlilier is the rector of St. Bflichael and All Angels in Lihue, Kaua'i.
The book was published by Church Publishing soon before Miller arrived at St.
Michael's last February.

Church, Honolulu.

The Rev. Joe Carr, Rector of Calvary,

welcomed our Special Guests. Mrs. Hazel

Milnor, president and founder of Special
Angels, introduced the Rev. Nancy Conley,
who delivered the homily. Volunteers from
St. Clement's, Honolulu, St. Andrew's

Cathedral, and Calvary joined forces to
welcome our Special Guests.

Our Special Guests came from the fol-
lowing places on O'ahu: The ARC (Associ-
ation for Retarded Citizens) in Hawai'i;
Easter Seals, Hawai'i; Faith Bapdst Church,
Kailua; Good Will Industries, Honolulu;
Kalani High School, Special Education De-
partment; Responsive Care Givers of
Hawaii.

Individuals accompanied by family
members, care givers, and guardians came

from Ewa Beach, Honolulu, Kailua,

Kane'ohe, Waimanalo, Waipahu, and

Wahiawa.

"Special Angels" meets quarterly at St.

Clement's, St. Andrew's, or Calvary. The

next "Special Angels" will meet Saturday,
Nov. 4, 10 a.m.-12 noon at St. Clement's

Parish Hall, 1515 WUderAve., Honolulu.

Pasiores takes CaSifornia job
The Rev. Tancredo Pastores has accept-

ed a call as the Assistant Rector of St. Paul's

Episcopal Church, Visalia, in the Diocese
of San Joaquin. He has resigned from his
position of Vicar of Resurrection, Hilo,
and St. Columba's, Paauilo, effective Octo-

ber31.

St. Andrew's Evensong
Come enjoy the sacred sounds of a tra-

ditional English choir, on Sunday, Novem-

ber 5, at 7:30 p.m. in a Gothic cathedral
setting at St. Andrew's Cathedral, Queen
Emma Square, Honolulu. Dr. Arlan Sun-

narborg, Organist and Cathedral Musi-

dan. Calabash offering. For information,

call 524-2822, ext. 223.

Christian Formation group
offers resource Web page

The Chrisdan Formation Commission
of the Diocese has created a resource Web

page, which contains information on re-

sources for Christian formation and appli-
cadon forms for grants available to lay peo-

pie for furthering their spiritual develop-
ment. The site also has a link to
Amazon.com. Proceeds from sales that

come through the site wiU help the Com-
mission build a resource library in Hawai'i.

MSssion Fund receives more
than $28,600 En donations

The Mission Fund 2006 received more
than $28,600 m donations from members
of the Diocese, as of mid-August. Expens-

es, for printing donation envelopes and
posters, totaled less than $400, which
means that about $28,250 will go to Epis-
copal Relief and Development for the re-
covery of crops and homes in the Diocese
of Guatemala following devastation
wrought by Hurricane Stan m 2005.

Champions moving to Calif.
The Rev. Susan Champion has an-

nounced her resignation as Chaplain of St.
Andrew s Priory School in order to accept
a position as Vicar of Christ the Lord
Church, Pinole, Calif., in the Diocese of
California. Her last day at the Priory is No-
vember 23. The Rev. Peter Champion also

has announced his resignation as Vicar of
Emmanuel Church, Kailua, effective No-
vember 30.

PHOTO BY CLIFF BARRACLOUGH

Family and friends decked the Rev. David
Gieriach with lei after his ordination to the
transitional diaconate on August 19.

David OierSach ordained to
diaconate at St. John's

On Saturday, Aug. 19, Bishop Richard
Chang ordained David J. Gierlach to the
transitional diaconate. The ordination ser-

vice was held at St. John's By-the-Sea, Ka-

halu'u, where Gierlach has been a mem-

ber since the 1980s.

Gierlach has an M.Div. from Maryknoll
in New York and studied Anglican Studies
at the School of Theology at Sewanee: The
University of the South, as well as engaging
in directed study here in the Diocese.

An attorney in Honolulu, Gierlach is
serving as Deacon at St. Elizabeth's, Hon-

olulu (Palama), under the mentorship of
the Rev.Jodene Hawkins, Priest-in-Charge

of St. Elizabeth's.
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A celebration of 100 years of life
By the Rev. Liz Beasley

One hundred years ago, the popula-

don of Las Vegas was 30. The average
American worker made $200 to $400
per year. The average life expectancy
was 47 years. Theodore Roosevelt was

President, and Prince Kuhio was
Hawai'i's delegate to Congress.

This was the year, 1906, that Anna
Sloggett was born. And on September
17, 2006 — her 100th birthday — near-

ly 500 family members, friends, and for-
mer elementary school students gath-

ered on Kaua'i to celebrate with her in

a luau at Gaylord's at Kilohana in Li-
hue. The luau's program, emceed by

Anna's son, David Penhallow, included
a description of Anna's life. It was punc-

tuated by renditions of tunes popular in
the different eras through which she
Uved. Former students — now well into

middle age or beyond, and coming
from throughout the islands and the
mainland — gave testimonials to her

skill, kindness, enthusiasm, and adven-

turousness as a teacher.

Anna was born in Lihue, the grand-

daughter of William Hyde Rice, the last
governor of Kaua'i under Queen

Lili'uokalani. Although she occasional-
ly as a child and a young adult lived on
the Mainland, she spent most of her life
on Kaua'i. Most of her teaching career

was at Kapa'a Elementary School. She

says that her favorite grade was the third
grade. She was known for making learn-

mg exciting, and she calls herself "the
pioneer of field tdps."

PHOTO BY THE REV. LIZ BEASLEY

Anna Sloggett of All Saints, Kapa'a, Kaua'i, celebrates her birthday in a luau with
more than 400 people in attendance. Next to her is grandson David Goodate.

In 1970, the year she retired after 35
years of teaching, Anna married
Richard Sloggett. In the 1970s, her hus-
band was the Senior Warden for a
young rector, the Rev. Dick Chang, at

All Saints Church, Kapa'a. Anna has
been attending All Saints since then.

Anna still regularly plays golf,
bridge, and Mah-Jongg, and she recent-
ly renewed her driver's license. She

danced a hula at the conclusion of her

birthday luau. The celebration of her
birthday included a golf tournament
on September 9 at Wailua Golf Course.
(Her team.won.)

Funds raised from both the golf

tournament and the luauwill go to the
University of Hawai'i Foundation to es-

tablish the Anna S. Sloggett Endowed
Scholarship Fund atKaua'i Community
College. The scholarship will support
Kaua'i students pursuing a degree in El-

ementary Education.

Henry Adams once said, "A teacher

affects eternity. You can never tell

where her influence stops." Judging
from the joy among those gathered to
celebrate her birthday with her, one
knows that Anna Sloggett's influence
has reached far and wide, into eternity.,

Members of Good Samaritan, Honolulu, gather in front of their tour bus during their Ju!y 2 island tour.
PHOTO BY JOANN KOMATA

Good Samaritan's independence tour
By JoAnn Kemata

On Sunday, July 2, the Sunday be-
fore Independence Day, Good Samari-
tan shared friendship, fellowship, food,
and fun with each other on a luxurious
air-conditioned bus tour around the is-

land of O'ahu with professional guide

Nappy Napu'unoa, who is also Good
Samaritan's Junior Warden.

St. Matthew's membership and Vicar

Tom Van Culin provided a delicious
lunch and warm fellowship in a very

comfortable setting.

Our Sunday Communion was held
in St. Matthew's Church. Thank you, St.

Matthew's, for your wonderful hospital-
ity!

Another stop include the Ho'oma-

luhia Botanical Gardens, where families
ate lunch, visited the center, and went

fishing. We will always remember fish-
ing at the beaudful lake. We caught
many fish and released them immedi-
ately!

Nappy fed us so much local and
botanical information. We were glued

to his words.

Our rector and leader, Fr. Greg

Johnson, fed us with so much spiritual
guidance, including these words: "It is
right, and a good and joyful thing, al-
ways and everywhere to give thanks to

you, Father Almighty, Creator of heav-
en and earth; for you blessed us with lib-
erty and have endowed us with the in-
alienable rights of life, liberty, and the
pursuit of justice and peace."

We are thankful for his energetic
leadership and guidance. It was truly a
day of independence!

COMING SOON
(SELECTED EVENTS AROUND THE DlOCESE)

www.episcopalhawaii.org/ealendar/calendar.php

Nov 4

Nov 4

Nov 5

Nov 9

Nov 10

Nov 11

Nov 11

Nov 17

Nov 17-18

Nov 23-24

Dec 7

Dec8

Dec 8-10

Dec 9

Dec 9

Dec 10-12

Dec 14

Dec 16

Dec 25-26

Jan 1-2

Jan 2

Jan 11

Jan 11-13

Jan 12

Jan 15

Jan 20

Jan 26

NOVEMBER
Installation of Presiding Bishop,
Washington National Cathedral

Jubilee Celebration,
St. John's, Kula, 3 pm

Evensong & Organ Rehearsal,
St. Andrew's Cathedral, 7:30 pm

Resource Development Meeting,
11:30 am

Commission on Ministry, 2 pm

Veterans' Day holiday;
Office of the Bishop closed

ECW Meeting, Good Samaritan,
9:30 am

Chocolate Extravaganza,
Emmanuel, Kailua 6:30 pm

Standing Committee, 10:30 am

Diocesan Council Retreat,
St. Andrew's & Camp Mokule'ia

Thanksgiving Holiday,
Office of the Bishop closed

"DEEEiWBER"

Resource Development Dept.,
11:30 am

Standing Committee, 10:30 am

Senior High Retreat,
Camp Mokule'ia

Deacons' Community,
St. Andrew's, 9 am-2 pm

ECW Annual Holiday Luncheon

Advent Clergy Conference,
Camp Mokule'ia

Commission on Ministry

Council Dept. Meetings, 9 am
Diocesan Council, 12:30 pm

Christmas Holiday,
Office of the Bishop closed

JANUARY
New Year's Holiday,
Office of the Bishop closed

Deadline for February Chronicle

Resource Development Dept,
11:30 am

Commission on Ministry, 2 pm

Godly Play Teacher Accreditation
Training

Standing Committee, 10:30 am

Martin Luther King Jr. holiday,
Office of the Bishop closed

Council Dept. Meetings, 9 am
Diocesan Council, 12:30 pm

Deadline for March Chronicle

Please note that there will be no
separate
Hawaiian

January issue of the
Church Chronicle. Instead,

there is one combined December
/January issue, the deadline for which
is October 27.

For a full schedule of events, activities and
meetings around the Diocese, check out the
Calendar of Events on episcopalhawaii.org.
Updated regularly, event submissions welcomed.
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